
OCTOBER 7, 2024  

The regular meeting of the St. Pius X Parish Council was held on Monday, October 7, 2024, at 7:00pm in the 
parish house. Council members present:  Fr. Joseph Holzhauser, Mike Wiley, & Bill Stahl. Staff present:  
Raechael Wiley.  Absent: Lee Rausch, Joe Sovell, Tawana Grueb, Sarah Severson, Greg Yackley, & Greg Lorenz. 
    
The meeting was opened with a prayer led by Father Holzhauser.  The previous meeting minutes and financial 
report approved by the council.  

 Father Holzhauser made the comment that some of the Administrative Expenses went up do to reassessing the 
percentage for each individual parish.  

New Business:  
Committee Reports: 
 Youth Faith Formation: We have 43 students enrolled, with adding a preschool class and 

kindergarteners to the 1st grade class.   
Maintenance: Mike Wiley said no new maintenance, just general everyday tasks.    

 Social Concerns: Father Holzhauser reported there was a good breakfast crowd Sunday after 
welcoming new babies into the parish. No other report.  

 Concerns: No Concerns.   
Pastorate Planning: We are continuing with the Set a Blaze and hiring for positions for the pastorate. We 
have had some applicants for Communication Coordinators.  
Other: Father Holzhauser touched on their meeting in Oacoma for Clergy Days. They discussed the National 
Eucharist Congress and how silent it could get in a huge stadium like Lucas Oil when the Eucharist is brought 
out and he we approach the Eucharist.  
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer at 7:25.  
 
 


